
Lafayette Genealogical Society 

General Monthly Meeting Minutes 

July 20, 2023 

Call to Order   

The monthly meeting of the Lafayette Genealogical Society was held Thursday, July 20, 2023, at the 
South Regional Lafayette Public Library located at 6101 Johnston Street. The meeting was held at 6:00 
p.m. in the meeting room.  Joan Boudreaux, President, called the meeting to order.  She led the Pledge 
of Allegiance, and requested a moment of silence to honor all who are deceased, including our 
ancestors and members no longer with us.    

A welcome was extended to all.  There were 25 members and visitors in attendance. 

 

Approval of Previous Minutes  

The President announced that the minutes for the June, 2023 meeting were online and available for 
review on the Lafayette Genealogical Society http://LALGS.org website.  

A motion was made by Mark Andrepont, and seconded by Paul Manuel, to accept the minutes as 
written.  There was a unanimous vote in the affirmative to approve the minutes as posted on the LGS 
site, and to dispense with the reading of the minutes.  

 

Treasurer’s Report  

LGS treasurer, Warren Leblanc, presented the current financial report as follows:  

TREASURER’S REPORT  June, 2023 
Beginning Balance                                        $5,115.26                   
                                          
Dues                                            $180.00  
Books sold/Donations                                          
Supplements sold                                                   
Acadian Project                                          
BANQUET                                          
Publication expense                                         
Speaker Meals                                          
Banquet Expenses                                          
Office expense (Web site)                                             -194.86   
Other expenses/Rent                                               
Library book  BOX RENT                                               
Project (Sec. of State)                                                 
Ending Balance                                        $5, 100.40    
                                          
                                          



                                          
New Members for 2023                                        9                                                       
TOTAL MEMBERS (Paid)                                        92                                                     
Pending                                        4                                                   96  

 

There were no new members for this month. 

Member Anniversaries by month are available by request from the Treasurer. 

A motion was made, seconded, and voted on affirmatively by all members present to approve the 
Treasurer’s Report for June, 2023.  The report was accepted. 

 

Old Business 

Our President, Joan Boudreaux, acknowledged the work of members to help the public with any 
genealogical questions every Tuesday (Genealogy Tuesdays) from 9:30 to 11:30 AM at the downtown 
library, 3rd Floor, Room 3A.  She pointed out that this service is continuing and enjoyed by clients every 
week.    

The first Saturday of every month (Genealogy Round-Table/Genealogy 101) affords an opportunity to 
gather together to share personal projects, gain assistance, obtain ideas, and have fellowship among 
member genealogists and friends.  The public is invited to this event as well.  It will continue this next 
month on Saturday, August 5th at the downtown library from 9:30 to 10:30 AM. 

Anyone interested in presenting information (past or current) pertaining to relevant genealogy whether 
established fact or ongoing research, you are welcome to do so.  You are able to present your findings at 
the meeting of your choice.  Just make your intentions to share what you are working on with any of the 
board members so it can be scheduled. 

Les Memoirs (our club’s annual publication) is now in its formative stage.  If you want to contribute to 
this publication, please do.  Now is the time to begin thinking about your submission.  It is due in 
November to Kathy Pellerin or Warren LeBlanc.   

Next month’s meeting will be August 17, 2023.   

 

New Business 

At the Acadian Memorial in St. Martinville, July 28th, the Living Legend award will be given to Mary and 
Warren Perrin. 

Future speakers will be: 

 August – Kathy Higginbotham. 
 September – State Archives will be discussed with a possible field trip to follow. 
 October – Warren Perrin will present archaeological evidence recently found regarding the first 

Acadian settlements. 



Gayle Breaux Smith, LGS member, gave us some important dates to remember: 



 
Presentation of Speakers 

Kevin Rees was our speaker this evening.  He is currently a French Interpretive Tour Guide at 
Vermilionville.  A native of Vermilion Parish, Kevin graduated from Gueydan High School in 1976, 
University of Southwest Louisiana in 1980, and Paul M. Hebert Law School in 1983. Kevin was an Oil and 
Gas attorney, and also an Oil and Gas Landman.   Kevin's passion has always been history, and especially 
French history in North America.  He plays the accordion, and is a member of La Table a Chanter - a 
group which sings old French ballads and encourages people to learn the French language and customs 
which were almost lost.  Kevin is also passionate about Genealogy and has researched over 72 families, 
who are mostly of French Acadian or Quebecois descent.  His presentation was entitled “J’irais jamais 
t’oublierais” (I shall never forget you).  It was the fascinating story of the history of his ancestor, Robert 
Talon, as he found out while researching his own family genealogy. 

 
       Joan Boudreaux Kevin Rees  

 

 
Adjournment 

There being no further business, a motion was made to adjourn, seconded, and agreed upon to end the 
meeting. 

This concludes the statement of the minutes of the July 20, 2023 meeting of the Lafayette Genealogical 
Society. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Cheryl Huner, Secretary 


